
FRELINGHUYSEN TOWNSHIP RECREATION COMMITTEE 
Minutes-January 12, 2017 

 
Roll Call: 
Present-​Frank Desiderio, Sue Mattos, Al Eitner, Todd McPeek, Amy Winfield, Charles           
Marra, Mark Saalfield, Clare Saalfield and Brenda Kleber. 
Absent-​Mike Caruso 
 
Minutes: 
The minutes of the meeting of December 8, 2016 were approved on motion made by               
Mr. McPeek, seconded by Mrs. Mattos. All were in favor with Mr. Saalfield, Mrs. Winfield               
and Mrs. Saalfield abstaining. 
 
Recreation Committee Nominations: 
Motion was made by Mr McPeek, seconded Mrs. Winfield to nominate Mr. Desiderio as              
Chairman. There being no further nominations all were in favor. 
 
Motion was made by Mrs. Winfield, seconded by Mr. McPeek to nominate Mr. Caruso              
as Vice Chairman. There being no further nominations all were in favor. 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Desiderio, seconded by Mr. Saalfield to nominate Brenda             
Kleber as secretary. There being no further nominations all were in favor. 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Desiderio, seconded by Mrs. Winfield to nominate Brenda             
Kleber as treasurer. There being no further nominations all were in favor. 
 
Coordinators: 
Baseball-Amy Winfield and Frank Desiderio 
Softball-Todd McPeek 
Soccer-Mike Caruso 
Basketball-Keith Ramos 
 
Recreation Committee appointments: 
Advertising-Sue Mattos 
Concession Stand-Charles Marra 
Movie Night-Sue Mattos 
 
Calendar of Events: 
Casino Night-March 4,, 2017 
Founders Day picnic-June 3, 2017 
Outdoor Movie Night-to be set at a later date 
Hayride-October 31, 2017 
 



Old Business: 
Mr. Doughty & Mr. Kokkeluik from the Karate group appeared before the committee to              
discuss the fees for going to the rec center. The fees will be $60.00 per sport and per                  
person. The second person in the family will be $50.00, the third will be $40.00 and the                 
remaining will be free. This was done on motion made by Mr. Desiderio, seconded by               
Mrs. Winfield. All were in favor. 
 
New Business: 
Christine Duffy submitted a proposal for an adult Tai Chi class to be held in the rec                 
center. After discussing the fees, the fees were deferred for 60 days in order for her to                 
get a following. When she gets a group together the fees will start. This was done on                 
motion made by Mrs. Kleber, seconded by Mr. McPeek. All were in favor. 
 
The fees were again discussed for the rec center. The Recreation Committee will make              
the decision for all costs. All non profit groups charge will be $150.00. The boy scouts                
and the girl scouts fee will be $1.00. 
 
Mark Saalfield advised that there may be 8 teams going to the Lafayette basketball              
tournaments this year. The cost is $250.00 to enter, however, Frelinghuysen will pay             
$100.00 towards the entry fee. Motion was made by Mr. McPeek, seconded by Mrs.              
Mattos to pay the fee. All were in favor. 
 
The Sussex/Warren Soccer Club asked to use the town hall fields this spring. Approval              
was given on motion made by Mrs. Mattos, seconded by Mrs. Kleber. All were in favor. 
 
The 2017 meeting calendar was approved on motion made by Mr. McPeek seconded             
by Mr. Saalfield. All were in favor. Note: The meetings will now be held on the first                 
Thursday of each month. 
 
The 2017 official newspaper was approved on motion made by Mr. McPeek, seconded             
by Mr. Saalfield. All were in favor.  
 
Adjournment: 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 

Brenda J. Kleber, Secretary 
 
 


